
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD CONTRACT 
 

 

March 8, 2022 

 

 

Re:  Notice of Intent to Award – LAVTA RUTAN LANDSCAPING 

CONSTRUCTION PROJECT RFP #2021-08 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

This letter is to inform you that the Livermore Amador Valley Transit Authority (LAVTA) 

intends to award its IFB #2021-08 LAVTA Rutan Landscaping Construction Project contract, 

contingent on successful negotiation of contract term, to the following firm: 

 

Westside Landscape and Concrete, Inc., Newman, California 

 

This bid of $214,914.00 was determined to be the lowest in price of those bids received by the 

bid opening date and time and was determined to be both responsible and responsive to the 

factors set forth in the IFB.  

 

While there is no guarantee of approval, it is anticipated that an award will be made on Monday, 

April 4, at 4:00 PM, at the regularly scheduled LAVTA Board of Directors Meeting.  

 

LAVTA wishes to thank all proposers for their interest and the time and effort involved in 

submitting their proposals.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Tamara Edwards 
 

Tamara Edwards 

Director of Finance 


